May 14, 1996 Minutes of the Tassel Top Committee

Members present: Bob Metz, Chairman; Donna Johnson and Stephen Swick, Ranger.

The agenda was approved as presented.

Minutes of the April 9, 1996 meeting were approved as submitted.

## Old Business:

- 1. Our personnel are insured and covered by the Town policy.
- \$3,650. has been transferred to the Town. The amount of this year's payback to the Town will be determined in the fall.
- 3. Evan Gillman has met with Steve Swick and is now working on the nature trail.

## New Business:

1. Stephen Swick reported that there was a lot of debris on the beach and grounds. He hired a crew to help with the clean-up at a cost of \$83.00. There was a small amount of vandalism. Some fencing had been taken down but was found. One cabin window was broken and had been entered. The cover on the Tassel Top sign has been removed and the cabin rental sign will be put out. The cabin has been rented for three weeks. A plumber is needed to start up the water.

Two of our picnic tables were loaned to the Gagnon Park and should be returned. The Tassel Top Park will need two or more additional tables. Porta Potties have been ordered and will be in next week.

Staff for Tassel Top: Sue Maloney-Gatekeeper, Cynthia Bagley-Gatekeeper, Pat Pulazo-Ass't. Ranger, Mike Waterhouse-Gatekeeper and Ass't. Ranger.

The Snack Bar will be operated by Zack Swick and he will be given start up momey which will be repaid along with 10% of profits at the end of the season.

- 2. There will be no major improvements made to the cabin at this time. Eventually the kitchen stove and refrigerator will have to be replaced. C.M.P. and the Fire Dept. have a key to the Park and the Deputy Sherrif's Dept. has 5 keys. Steve Swick suggested that the rotting logs in the parking area be replaced with evergreens.
- 3. Donna Johnson brought in the new Tassel Top Flyers. They will be placed in Shurlyne, True-Value, Raymond Library, Sebago State Park, and the North Windham and Naples Information Center.
- 4. Bob Metz will follow-up on the possibility of the Recreation Program moving their one month swimming program to Tassel Top.

The next meeting will be June 6, 1996, 7:00 p.m. at Tassel Top.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.